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· Congressional Panel to Hold Field Hearing at Metro on Goods Movement Issues
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· Media Inquiry on Proposed South Bay Sector Service Changes


	Assemblymember Knight Introduces Metro Board Composition Bill
Yesterday, Assemblymember Steve Knight (R- Palmdale) introduced legislation (AB 251), which if adopted, would change the composition of our Board of Directors. The bill proposes to allow the City Councils from the cities of Lancaster, Santa Clarita and Palmdale to jointly appoint one member to the Board.  The appointment would be for a one-year term and would rotate among the three cities. In addition, the bill proposes to reduce one of the City of Los Angeles’ public member appointments.  The full text of the legislation may be accessed here. 
http://www.leginfo.ca.gov/pub/09-10/bill/asm/ab_0251-0300/ab_251_bill_20090210_introduced.html

Congressional Panel to Hold Field Hearing at Metro on Goods Movement Issues

On February 20, 2009, the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee’s subcommittees on Highways and Transit and Railroads, Pipelines and Hazardous Materials will host a joint field hearing on goods movement issues at our headquarters.  According to congressional aides, the focus of the hearing will be on issues related to the movement of freight across the United States.  A formal announcement from the Transportation Committee will be issued later this week. That document will include the names of the panelists being called to testify at the hearing.  The field hearing is scheduled to begin at 10 a.m. and is expected to touch on a number of goods movement issues slated to be vigorously debated as part of the upcoming reauthorization of SAFETEA-LU.  We are working closely with the field hearing organizers to ensure that they have as much information as possible regarding the goods movement challenges facing Los Angeles County and our entire southern California region.

Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting
The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, February 13, 2009 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Malibu Conference Room on the 25th floor of our Gateway Headquarters Building.  This month, the group will discuss the state budget and federal stimulus legislation.  In addition, they will receive updates on the Metrolink Peer Review and the infrastructure container fee.  The group will also discuss the Regional Targets Advisory Committee (RTAC) meeting on SB 375.
Media Inquiry on Proposed South Bay Sector Service Changes
Today, the Daily Breeze today inquired about Metro’s proposed bus service changes in the South Bay.  The South Bay Governance Council held a public hearing on February 9 to gather public input on the proposed changes, which include service hour reallocations on several bus lines in agency efforts to improve bus service efficiency.  Staff reported that any service hours reduced from one line would be reallocated into the bus system rather than be eliminated.  We are also proposing a new Express Line 910 that would connect El Monte Station and Artesia Transit Center through Downtown LA.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.
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